
Community Council Minutes 
January 23, 2019 

 
 
Present 
Nate Woodward 
Michelle Cannon 
Tod Cracroft 
Doug Jones 
Wendy Jones 
Holly Fairbanks 
Barbara Luka 
Shelly Larsen 
Kelsey Nichols 
 
Excused 
Tiffany Hollingworth 
  

• Welcome and approve Minutes. Minutes were approved from November 2017 meeting. 

• Review Student Safety Plan.   

• Jennifer Hadsell and Britt Christensen came to discuss their concerns with school safety.  
Student exit procedures for the lower grades were discussed and proposed to have 1st 
graders go through the hallway past the gym and through the front door to exit the school.  
Mr. Cracroft will talk with 1st grade teachers to change their route of exiting the school 

• Parent check in policy was discussed. Possible ideas – low budget buzzers, doors locked 
after school starts, roped off area to force visitors to check into office  

• Council will check into the cost of a retractable belt barrier/movie theater rope as a 
possibility to guide visitors into the office for check-in 

• Review Land Trust Spending & Staffing Plan for Next Year 

• Reviewed DIBELS results and goals from the district and how we’re doing so far 
• We discussed and reviewed the Land Trust money.  Right now, we are running in the correct 

amount of spending, but next year we will most likely need more aides.   
• So, in terms of staffing next year, we need to be thinking about how to spend more money 

next year on aides and/or programs.  We could use more parents volunteering at recess, but 
they need to be background checked. It costs $45 to be fingerprinted.  Parents just need to 
work with their teachers to figure out the time/day to volunteer.   

6th grade leaving next year, so 6th grade teachers will be leaving as well.  Projections coming out 
in March for student body numbers.  Will need extra help in kindergarten and 4th grade (may be 
able to add an aide for next year).   

Adjourned, next meeting is Wednesday February 27, 2019. 

 


